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MARSHALL UNIVERSITY 

News Lette r June 17, 1982 
OFFICE OF UNIVERSITY RELATIONS• NEWS BUR EAU • MARSHALL UNI VERSITY• HUNTINGTON, WEST VIRGINIA 25701 

Dr. Darby named to board of advisors 
Dr. H. Darrell Darby, Huntington podiatrist, was ap­

pointed to serve on the Marshall University Institutional 
Board of Advisors by the West Virginia Board of Regents 
at its May meeting. He succeeds the late Judge Russell C. 
Dunbar. 

The Board of Regents also re-appointed Dan R. Moore, 
president of the Matewan National Bank, to a three-year 
term on the Institutional Board of Advisors. 

Both appointments were based on the recommenda­
tion of Marshall President Robert B. Hayes. 

Dr. Darby has maintained a practice in Huntington 
since 1956. The Quinwood native attended Anderson 
(Ind.) College and Marshall and received his D.P.M. 
degree from the Ohio College of Podiatric Medicine in 
1956. 

He served as president of the American Podiatry 
Association in 1976-77 and also has been president of the 
Mid-Atlantic Podiatry Association and the West Virginia 

Arnold R. Miller appointed 
as MU computer center head 

Arnold R. Miller of Huntington has been appointed 
director of the Marshall University Computer Center, 
succeeding William H. Cox, who resigned several months 
ago. 

Announcement of the appointment was made by Dr. 
William S. Deel, MU associate provost. 

Miller has been serving as acting director of the Com· 
puter Center. He joined the center's staff in December, 
1977, as a systems analyst and has served as assistant 
director since July, 1978. 

Miller earned his bachelor's degree from Marshall in 
1972 and his master's in 1976. Prior to joining the Mar­
shall staff, he was employed by Cabell Huntington 
Hospital laboratories success ively as a clinical chemist, 
assistant section chief of bloelectronics, and bioelec­
tronics and quality control specialist. He was involved in 
the development of the laboratory computer system at 
Cabell Huntington. 

Mrs. Nellie Maude Dailey 
retires, ending 36-year career 

Mrs. Nellie Maude Dailey, assistant professor of 
education, retired this spring after a 36-year career at 
Marshall University. 

A native of Proctorville, Ohio, Mrs. Dailey joined the 
faculty of the Marshall Laboratory School in 1946. She 
was appointed to the university's College of Education 
faculty in 1969. 

Mrs. Dailey earned her A.B. degree from Marshall and 
her M .A. from Colorado State College. She has done ad­
ditional graduate work at Marshall and at the University 
of Southern California. 

Podiatry Society. He is on the surgical staff of Cabell 
Huntington Hospital and is a consultant for the Hun­
tington Veterans Administration Medical Center. 

Dr. Darby was elected to the West Virginia State 
Senate in 1972 and retired after one term. He was 
elected to the West Virginia State Democratic Executive 
Committee in 1978. 

He is the recipient of the Distinguished Service Award 
of the West Virginia Podiatry Society and the 
Distinguished Alumni Award of Ohio College of 
Podiatric Medicine. 

Hayes also announced the appointment of Dr. Paul 
Stewart, associate provost and dean of the Graduate 
School to a second one-year term on the Board of Ad­
visors. Under the legislation creating the 11-member 
board, seven are lay members and four represent cam­
pus constituencies. As a result of recent elections, Jen­
nifer Fraley will represent the students, Dr. Elinore 
Taylor the faculty, and Lt. Eugene Crawford the universi­
ty's classified staff. Dr. Taylor and Lt. Crawford were re­
elected to one year terms. Miss Fraley is the new student 
body president. 

Other members of the board are Paul M . Churton of 
Huntington, Charles K. Connor Jr. of Beckley, David N. 
Harris of Huntington, Mrs . Sandra S. Wilkerson of St. 
Albans and James S. Williams of Huntington. 

Officers will be elected at the July meeting of the 
Board of Advisors. 

Election resu Its certified 
for council representatives 

The winners of last month's Staff Council elec­
tion have been certified, according to Kenneth R. 
Reffeitt, Staff Council election committee chair­
man. 

They are: GLORIA RICKMAN, JUDY WOLFE, 
Group 1, Secretarial/Clerical; GEORGIA 
CH I LDE RS, Group 2, Technical Paraprofessional; 
FRANK LAMBERT, BARBARA ATKINS, Group 3, 
Skilled Craft/Service Maintenance, and KENNETH 
BLUE, Group 4, Professional/Administrative. 

The representatives were elected for a three-year 
term which begins July 1, Mrs. Childers is currently 
serving on the board. 

Reffeitt also announced that Ray Welty, Staff 
Council chairman, was elected at MU's represen­
tative to the Board of Regents' Advisory Board of 
Staff Employees. 

Information on Fulbright opportunities 

Information on Fulbright lectureships and research op­
portunities around the world in 1983-1984 is now 
available in the Graduate School Office. Applications 
also may be secured at this location. 



Academic Planning/Standards reports 
Academic Planning and Standards met April 29, 1982 
and approved the following items of business. 
1. Election of officers for 1982-83 was held. The fol low­

ing officers were elected by acclamation: 
Chairperson: Dr. Bruce Ardinger 
Secretary: Sarah Denman 

2. A motion was made to request the President to seek 
from the BOR an interpretation of how general exam 
CLEP credit can be recorded on a student's transcript. 

3. The School of Nursing presented a proposal for 
changes in the ASN program. The program was chang­
ed for the 1981-82 year to incorporate an integrated 
approach. Professor Judy Sortet today presented a 
proposal to not change content on the original pro­
posal, but shift content and courses to better fit the 
needs of students. 
The change will increase the hours from 70 to 73. 
The following course additions, deletions and changes 
were approved: 
Deletions 

NUR 106 • 2 er. hrs. 
NUR 107 • 5 er. hrs. 
NUR 298 • 4 er. hrs. 

Changes 

Additions 
NUR 109 • 7 er. hrs. 
NUR 209 • 2 er. hrs. 
NUR 212 • 7 er. hrs. 

NUR 105 (4 hrs.) to NUR 105 (4 hrs.) change in description, content 
NUR 108 (4 hrs.) to NUR 203 (4 hrs.) change in title, description, 

content, number 
NUR 205 (7 hrs.) to NUR 205 (7 hrs.) change in title, description, 

content 
NUR 206 (7 hrs.) to NUR 206 (7 hrs.) change in title, description, 

content 
NUR 207 (7 hrs.) to NUR 213 (7 hrs.) change in title, description, 

content, number 
4. Mr. Daniel O'Hanlon, Acting Chairperson of Criminal 

Justice, presented a proposed program change in the 
Criminal Justice degree. The purpose is to provide a 
2 + 2 option in Legal Studies for students who get the 
A.S. in Legal Assisting and wish to pursue a four-year 
degree. 
The vote to approve the 2 + 2 Legal Studies Option 
was 8-0. 

5. COLA requested the requirement of a bibliography to 
the course addition form to assure a scholary ap-

Medical laboratory technician 
degree program now accredited 

Marshall University's two-year Medical Laboratory 
Technician degree program has received accreditation 
from the American Medical Association's Committee for 
Allied Health, Education and Accreditation (CAHEA). 

Word of the three-year accreditation status was 
received recently MU Clinical Laboratory Department 
Chairman Bruce Brown from the National Accred iting 
Agency for Clinical Laboratory Sciences (NAACLS), ac­
cording to MU College of Science Dean E. 5. Hanrahan. 

NAACLS conducted the accreditation survey for the 
AMA, Dr. Hanrahan said. "Approval of the ML T program 
not only is good news for the College of Science and the 
university, but also the 1982 graduates and future 
graduates," he added. 

Graduates of the A.S. degree program, which is of­
fered in cooperation w ith St. Mary's Hospital, will now 
be eligible for certification by the American Society of 
Clinica l Pathologists and other certifying agencies, ac­
cording to Brown, who coordinates the MLT Program. 
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proach. This would indicate the faculty had research­
ed current materials to show the warranting of a new 
course. 
The motion was made and approved 7-0. 

6. Two catalog changes were approved. 
A. The College of Science requested the following 

changes in general and specific requirements for 
graduation: 
General Requirements (1981-82 Catalog, p. 138) 

Item 4, Change to read as follows: The CR/NC op­
tion cannot be used: (1) for any course taken to 
meet the specific requirements for the B.A. or 
B.S. degree (see below): (2) for any course taken 
to fulfill the requirements for a departmental 
major, or; (3) for any course taken to fulfill the 
requirements for a minor (item 5 below). 

Specific Requirements (1981-82 Catalog, p. 139) 
Science and Mathematics, Item II, Change to 
read as follows: II Mathematics. Completion of 
one of the following Math: 122, 131, 140, or 225. 
See individual program descriptions for specific 
requirements. Any student whose Math ACT 
score is less than 10 is required to take Math 100. 
Credit received in Math 100 cannot be applied 
toward the 128 hours required for graduation. 

B. The Community College requested the following 
pre-requisite in the EMT-P Program. 
Dept., Course, Description, Credit, Prerequisite 
EME, 122, EMT-Paramedic I, 5, Perm. 
EME, 124, EMT-Paramedic II, 5, EME 122 
EME, 231, EMT-Paramedic Ill, 5, EME 124 
EME, 233, EMT-Paramedic IV, 5, EME 231 
EME, 242, EMT-Paramedic V, 5, EME 233 

7. The following course additions, deletions, and/or 
changes were approved. 

Deletions 
COLA, RST, 204, "Approaches to the Bible", 3 er. hrs. 
COLA, RST, 420/520, "Recent and Contemporary Religious 

Thoughf', 3 er. hrs. 
COLA, RST, 418/518, "Development of Religious Ideas", 3 er. hrs. 
COLA, CJ, 411/511, "Police Supervision", 3 er. hrs. 
Col. Sci, Chm, 475/575, "Adv. Biochemistry", 3 er. hrs. 
Col. Sci, Chm, 476/576, "Adv. Biochemistry Lab", 3 er. hrs. 

Additions 
COLA, RST, 202, "Approaches to Biblical Literature", 3 er. hrs. 
COLA, RST, 321, "The Protestant Faith", 3 er. hrs. 
COLA, RST, 322, "The Catholic World", 3 er. '1rs. 
COLA, PSY, 370, "Practicum in Child Psychology", 3 er. hrs. 
COLA, CJ, 410/510, "Police Adm. II", 3 er. hrs. 

Changes 
UH 397-398, "Honors XY" - change title to "Honors Contract and 

Multiple Departments" 
Any questions or comments should be forwarded to 

Dr. Bruce Ardinger, chairperson, or Sarah Denman, 
secretary. 

Death claims Eugene Wilkinson 
Funeral services were held in Williamsburg, Green­

brier County, on May 18 for Eugene B. Wilkinson, 75, a 
retired MU employee. Burial followed in the Andrew 
Chapel United Methodist Church, Williamsburg. 

Wilkinson retired in June, 1969, as chief engineer for 
Plant Operations and later moved to Greenbrier County. 
Survivors include his wife, Florence Wilkinson; a 
daughter, Margaret Shaver, and a son, Rondel Wilkinson, 
all of Williamsburg. 

) 
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MU to offer children's sports fitness camps 
The MaPshall University Sports Fitness camp for 

children in kindergarten through the seventh grade 
will be held July 19-Aug. 6. 

Dr. Robert Case, MU associate professor and chair­
man of the Health, Physical Education and Recreation 
(HPER) Department, said this year's camp will be split 
into two age groups, one for children 5-7 (grades K-2), 
and one for children ages 8-13 (grades 3-7). 

The groups for younger children will meet from 8 to 
10 a.m. Monday through Friday, and will participate in 
sections on swimming, sports skills, new games, 
fitness activities and gymnastics. Cost for the younger 
children is $75 per camper. Reduced rates are 
available for families with more than one camper. 

BROH SCHOLARSHIPS PRESENTED 

Julius Broh Memorial Scholarships in Economics recently 
were presented to Marshall University students Jeffrey E. 
Adkins, left, and Wesley Brammer, center, for outstand· 
Ing work in their studies of economics. Presenting the 
cash awards was H.L. "Pat" Broh of Huntington. Both 
Adkins, of Kenova, and Brammer, of Ashland, Ky., recelv· 
ed their baccalaureate degrees from Marshall's College 
of Business in May. 

Don E. Robertson named 
acting residence life director 

Don E. Robertson, Marshall University assistant dean 
of student life, has been named acting director of 
residence life, according to Associate Dean for Student 
Life Mary-Ann Thomas. 

The appointment is effective July 15, she said. Robert­
son, who will continue as assistant dean, will assume the 
residence life responsibilities until a successor is named 
for Elaine Mitchell. Ms. Mitchell is leaving to pursue a 
career in private industry, according to Ms. Thomas. 

"I am really looking forward to working with Mr. 
Robertson as h~ applies his many skills to the residence 
life area," Ms. Thomas said. 
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The group for older children will meet from 8 a.m. 
to noon Monday through Friday, and will participate 
in sections on swimming, gymnastics, diving, 
volleyball, fitness activities, tennis, badminton, 
weight training, softball, soccer, archery, wrestling, 
racketball, orienteering and basketball. Cost for older 
children in $95 per camper. 

Campers will be accepted on a first-come, first­
served basis. There is a limit of 75 campers per sec­
tion. In addition to Dr. Case, Sports Fitness Camp staff 
consists of Dr. Patricia Eisenman, Dr. Robert 
Saunders, Dr. Betty Roberts, Jack Cook and Ms. Patti 
Bostic. 

Personnel personals ... 
Dr. William K. Easley, former MU vice president for 

academic affairs, received the 1981 Distinguished Alum­
nus Award from Carson-Newman College. The award, the 
highest honor that the school bestows upon an alumnus, 
was presented earlier this spring at a banquet in Easley's 
honor. However, in a recent letter to friends here, Easley 
said the big news was the arrival of a granddaughter, 
Christina Jamey Tenney, born April 4 to Sandra and Jim 
Tenney. 

Among Cabell County's 1982 honor graduates were 
the sons of two MU faculty members: David Larson, 
salutatorian for Barbourville High School, and Geoffrey 
Sheils, salutatorian for Huntington High School. Larson 
is the son of Dr. Ronald Larson, animal resources direc­
tor, and Sheils is the son of Dr. William Sheils, clinical 
assistant professor of medicine. 

Brenda Lynn Bunch, daughter of Athletic Department 

(Continued on page 4) 

Used 901 copier available 
Effective July 1, an A. B. Dick Model 901 copier may 

be obtained from the College of Science by another unit 
of the university. The copier uses plain paper and dry 
toner and has been under service contract during this 
fiscal year. Contact Dr. E. S. Hanrahan, Ext. 2372. 

* * * * * * * * 

Notices of major equipment available within the university will be 
accepted for publication in the News Letter and used as space is 
available. 

NEWCOMERS 
New to the campus: 
TRULA J. McKNIGHT, secretary, Finance Office; 

LINDA L. WILLIAMSON, secretary, Pharmacology 
Department; PATSY BRUMFIELD, circulation clerk, 
Library; GINA M. SCRAGG, accounting clerk, 
Athletic Office; KENNETH L. RICHARDS, JAMES 
0 . JACKSON JR., and LARRY MIDKIFF, building 
service workers, Housing Office; EDDIE L. 
BRACEY, GEORGE R. SMITH and CLARICE W. 
MAYNARD, watchmen, Security Office. 

Welcome to Marshall I 



MU faculty and staff achievements, activities . .. 
DR. E. BOWIE KAHLE, associate professor of 

biological sciences, presented a paper, "Insulin and 
Glucose Responses in Obese Children to a Measured 
Carbohydrate Breakfast," at the meeting of the Federa­
tion of American Societies for Experimental Biology held 
April 15-19 in New Orleans. Co-authors with Kahle for 
the paper were DR. ROBERT WALKER, assistant pro­
fessor of community medicine; DR. PATRICIA EISEN­
MAN, associate professor of health, physical education 
and recreation; S. Cataland and T. O'Dorisio of Ohio 
State University, and S. Reiser of the Beltsville (Md.) 
Human Nutrition Research Center, USDA. 

Letter of appreciation 
I want to express my deepest appreciation to the 

faculty and staff for their many expressions of 
warmth during my recent illness. The cards, notes 
and flowers meant a great deal to me. It is impos­
sible for me to write each one of you individually to 
say thank you, but I want you to know that your 
thoughtfulness was appreciated. 

Sincerely, 
Dolores W. Jacome 

Professor of Modern Languages 

Personnel personals . .. 
(Continued from page 3) 
Merchandise Coordinator Beverly Cain Bunch, 
graduated with honors from the University of Virginia's 
College of Arts and Science on May 24. A Phi Mu Sorori­
ty member, she plans to enter law school. 

Mary Lou Robinson was named "Volunteer of the 
Year" at WPBY-TV's 1962 Friends Annual Meeting. The 
wife of Dr. Donald S. Robinson, Pharmacology Depart­
ment chairman, she has been an active WPBY volunteer 
for the past three years, serving as chairman of the 
Friends board, chairman of the "ANNIE" benefit and 
special events committee chairman. 

Megan Ann Barnett, daughter of Dr. C. Robert Barnett, 
associate professor of health, physical education and 
recreation, placed second in the West Virginia Social 
Studies Fair's elementary school/individual projects 
category. Her project, "Group vs. Individual: How Do 
People Work Better," won the Cabell County Fair's grand 
prize. Megan is a fifth grade student at Cammack 
Elementary School. 

Mary R. Aldred, daughter of Dr. Francis Aldred, pro· 
fessor of history, was selected by GTE Laboratories, Inc., 
to participate in its Industrial Undergraduate Research 
Participation program at its Waltham, Mass., research 
facilities. She will be working on a project involving com­
puter synthesis of speech. 

Stewart Christopher E II is, the first grandson for 
Graduate School Dean Paul D. Stewart and his wife 
Rachel, made his entry into the world May 25, weighing 9 
lbs. 3 oz., in Las Vegas. His parents are McHenry T. and 
Julia Stewart Ellis. McHenry, a MU Music Department 
graduate, is playing in Robert Goulet's back-up band. 

Proud of a family members' achievement? Is there a 
new baby at your housef Is there something else you 
would like to share with our colleaguesf "Personnel per­
sonals" is just the place. Send your information to Judith 
Casto, University Relations, Old Main 102. 
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H. KE ITH SPEARS, assistant professor of speech, 
presented a paper, "Essential Information in a Broadcast 
Deprived Communi ty," on April 17 at the Louisvi lle (Ky.) 
Convention Center before the joint annual conference of 
the Popular Culture Association and the American 
Culture Association. The paper was based on a research 
project. 

WILLIAM W. THOMAS, Industrial Supervision and 
Management Program coordinator, conducted an 
11-week course for supervisory managers at Cabell Hun­
tington Hospital. He also recently taught a personnel 
management class for Twentieth Street Bank supervisory 
managers. 

DR. STEVEN HATFIELD, professor of mathematics, 
spoke to students in the Braxton Chapter of Mu Alpha 
Theta April 26 on "Mathematics and Engineering." 

DR. HOWARD A. SLAATTE, professor of philosophy, 
has a review of his re-published book, "T ime and Its 
End," appearing in the current Issue of the quarterly jour­
na l Philosophy and Phenomenological Research which is 
pub lished by Brown Univers ity. "Time and Its End" is a 
comparative existential philosophy of t ime and 
eschatology. 

DR. JOSEPH S. La CASCIA, Economics Department 
chairman, spoke at the Huntington Chamber of Com­
merce Business Symposium on May 4 at the Memorial 
Student Center. His topic "Where Do We Go From 
Here?" was part of a section dealing with " The State of 
Business Today." 

DR. RALPH OBERLY, Physics and Physical Science 
Department chairman, spoke to the Huntington 
Engineers Club May 1 on " Lasers and Their Engineering 
Ap.pl ications." 

DR. MICHAEL S. SEIDEL, associate professor of 
biological sciences; DR. MACK GILLENWATER, 
associate professor of geography, and DR. CHARLES 
BIAS, associate professor of history, presented papers at 
the recent New River Symposium held In Beckley on 
May 6-8. Seidel read "The Turtle, Pseudemys concinna in 
the New River;" Gillenwater, "Place Names as a Cultural 
Indicator in the New River Valley," and Bias, "Building 
the C&O Railroad Through the New River Region." Also 
attending was DR. N. BAYARD GREEN, professor 
emeritus of biological sciences. 

DR. BRUCE CHERTOW, professor of medicine, has 
been elected president-elect of the West Virg inia 
Affiliate, American Diabetes Association. DR. WILLIAM 
I. SIVITZ, assistant professor of medicine, and DR. PAUL 
D. STEWART, Graduate School dean, were elected to the 
board of directors. DR. SAMUEL BIERN JR., clinical in­
structor in medicine is the immediate past president. 

GARY KIMBLE, residence life area coordinator, was 
recently elected treasurer of the West Virginia Associa­
tion of Student Personnel Administration (WVASPA). 
WVASPA, the state's largest organization for student af­
fairs personnnel, has more than 125 professional 
members, plus students. 

DR. KENNETH E. GUYER, associate professor of 
biochemistry, was recently re-elected as president of the 
West Virginia Association for Children with Learning 
Di~bilities (ACLD) board of directors. 

DANNY G. FULKS, professor of education, received 
the Rio Grande (Ohio) College Alumni Award for 
meritorious service to the school and alumni association 
in a special ceremony on the Rio Grande campus on May 
22. Fulks earned his B.S. degree in elementary education 
from Rio Grande. 

) 
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